# St. Patrick's Newsletter

Come and join us at on a Friday in the Library at Break if you would like to take part!

Focus this term: Starting Secondary School / Transition

# FIDE ET LABORE

#### **Interview with Tia from Year 7**

- 1. Did you from one of the St Pats feeder schools? No, I came from Monton Green, and was the only one.
- 2. What is your best memory so far of St Pats? I really enjoyed joining the netball team
- 3. Is there anything you were really nervous about? That I wouldn't make friends but I have made lots of friend.
- 4. What is one tip you would give a current year 6 about coming next year? Don't be nervous as when you get here you will make lots of friends and it is really fun.
- **5.** What is something that you have really enjoyed? I really enjoyed doing P.E and joining lots of clubs!
- 6. Are you worried about anything now that you are here? No, just trying to get better at finding classes.

#### **BLACK HISTORY MONTH**

October was Black History month and at St Patricks we decided to celebrate different cultures! We chose to share different foods from various cultures, such as Jamaican Banana Bread which was delicious! Many students from all backgrounds helped prepare the foods for staff and pupils.







#### Issue 1: Term 1 November 2021

#### Remembrance Day

Every Year on the 11th of November at St Patrick's as a school and community we all take a moment to remember those troops and soldiers to say thank you for their service, because they have fought in the war and lost their lives. To make awareness of these wonderful people we all take a two minute silence to honour the soldiers and in our hearts to say Thank you. We also wear red poppies to school on this occasion because it shows a sign of respect and Peace. Poppies grew on the battlefields of the Western Front during WW1, and they remain an enduring symbol of remembrance.

#### By Blessing





Y6 All About Me Summer Project Winners

Congratulations to everyone who took part if the competition this year. Well done to our overall winners:



Alice Mortell
Danyela Parish
Heidi El-Qasem
Jamie Higgs
Lucyna Ndiaye
Elliot Glynn-Atkins
Thomas Fox
Isabel Sankey
Lottie Alexander

## Mental health awareness

Mental health plays a big role in our society, whether you're a girl or a boy. Your feelings matter. We have recently celebrated mental health awareness week and there will be lots of pupils who are experiencing different mental health issues, such as anxiety. Stress with school work and peer pressure can make people

feel anxious but fear not you are not alone. If you ever feel anxious, here are some tips.

- Try find a hobby or a talent to calm yourself down.
- Do something relaxing like have a warm bath.
- Draw or paint something.
- You could also give the latest book a try . By Clare

Mental Health Club Friday lunch time in S18





### St Patrick's School Production

The Addams family musical is coming soon. This show stopping bananza will leave you wanting more. Maxx Twohig is playing Pugsley and I asked him what his inspiration was. He said" I have always been interested in drama so when I heard about the musical, I had to audition."

This musical is about Wednesday Addams finding love with falling for a "perfect" guy called Lucas. For a matter of facts I got a another quote from a good friend who plays Lucas Barnacy and he said "mint" yes just "mint".

My favourite line is "oh Wednesday you ae growing up so quick you will be Thursday before I know it" - comedy gold. To sum up it is going to be a great musical and personally I can't wait to watch it.

By Frankie

Can you complete this in 1 minute?

